
WHAT’S ON IN GLOBAL CITIZENSHIP ? 
 

Already we are in Week 7 of Term 2! 

 

Students in Prep, Grade 1 and Grade 2 really enjoyed 

creating their Snake Art, by using Aboriginal symbols. 

Most of these were displayed at our Open Night on 

Wednesday 22nd of May. 

The theme of our Open Night was STEAM (Science, 

Technology, Engineering, Art Show and Mathematics). 

In the Global Room,  Students enjoyed making 

catapults, and launching mini marshmallows! 

The Grades Prep to 2 will continue now in 

understanding the Dreamtime. They will sequence 

some Dreamtime stories and learn about the 

importance of them in Indigenous culture and history. 

The Grades 3-6 have had a busy few weeks, but really 

enjoyed making Damper recently in Global. They were 

able to work in small groups and use basic ingredients: 

flour, water, margarine and salt. Although Damper is 

traditionally made on a camp fire, students were still 

able to create it using our School ovens.  

 

 

Last week was National Reconciliation Week (27th May– 

3rd June). National Reconciliation Week is a time for 

Australians to learn about our shared histories, cultures 

and achievements, and how we can now contribute to 

reconciliation (‘the action of making one view or belief 

compatible with another’). Students in Grades F-2 

coloured in a hand and explained why they chose the 

colours. In grades 3-6 students looked at Kevin Rudd’s 

apology and worked in small groups to understand the 

Stolen Generations Poetry. 

 

-Joanna Gibson (Grades Prep, 3/4 and 5/6)  

and Kristy Kennedy (Grades 1 and 2) 

FUN FACT: DID YOU KNOW? ... 

Damper was originally made by Indigenous    

Australians using Spinifex seeds, where they 

baked the dough in the coals of a fire. 


